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May 6, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Enclosed for your review and consideration is an ordinance that authorizes the completion of the farm flood pad demonstration project established by Ordinance 15883, adopted July 31, 2007.  Ten farm pad alterations were approved through the process established in the ordinance.  Early rains and wet fields last fall prevented the completion of several of the farm pads before the demonstration ordinance expired.  This legislation will temporarily reinstate the alternative standards allowed by Ordinance 15883 so that the approved farm pad alterations can be completed.

The report of the Snoqualmie Flood Farm Task Force was transmitted on February 1, 2008.  The report included the task force’s evaluation of the demonstration project, including evaluations of each of the alternative standards.  The task force noted that the demonstration project was an enormous success, helping landowners be better prepared for flood season and providing them the confidence to continue or expand farm operations.  The task force report also recommended that the demonstration project be extended, so that the approved farm pads that were unable to be completed because of the weather could be completed this summer without any additional analysis or fees.

This ordinance extends the deadline for completion of the demonstration project farm pads until September 30, 2008, and requires the final elevation reports to be submitted by 
October 31, 2008.  Construction is feasible only during the dry season.  To ensure that farmers have adequate time to complete their projects, I urge you to expedite your review of this ordinance and adopt it as soon as possible.

Please note that under separate cover, I will send the Council a proposed ordinance that, if adopted, will change the code as recommended by the Snoqualmie Flood Farm Task Force.  Their evaluation of the farm pad demonstration project resulted in recommendations to adopt several of the alternative standards authorized in the demonstration project.  These changes will allow future farm pads to be constructed if they meet the floodplain standards.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.
Thank you for your prompt attention to this legislation and for your leadership in addressing the needs of farmers while retaining our flood protection standards.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP


Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services
